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From: Tina Chace, Platte County Economic Development Council 
To: Congressman Sam Graves, 6th District of Missouri 
Date: March 15, 2023 
Subj: Platte City Wastewater Treatment Plant Rehabilitation and Expansion Project 
 
 
Dear Congressman Graves: 
 
I am pleased to support Platte City’s application for FY 2024 Interior and Environment 
Appropriations Community Project Funding for the project to rehabilitate and expand the 
Wastewater Treatment Plant located at 99 Mill Street in Platte City. 
 
Platte City presently operates a wastewater treatment plant that treats influent to tertiary level and 
discharges effluent into the Platte River. While the existing system works well and is effectively 
managed and operated, the equipment age and capacity limitations do not support the anticipated 
commercial and residential growth on about 2,200 acres of development on the east side of I-29. 
Additional employment with the construction and expansion of the new Kansas City International 
airport, along with strong residential growth within Platte County, will also strengthen Platte City 
as a commercial center and further drive growth. 
 
Platte City’s economic and community growth is reliant on the efficiency and capacity of the 
wastewater treatment plant. Without the WWTP Rehabilitation and Expansion Project, revenue and 
community growth would stagnate and compliance with future permit regulations would be 
difficult with the constraints of the current system. A regional solution would require significant 
expansion at the regional sewer district’s treatment plant, which is projected to cost 25% more than 
rehabilitating and expanding Platte City’s WWTP. The most practical and fiscally responsible 
approach to addressing Platte City’s current WWTP challenges and meeting the needs of future 
community growth is to rehabilitate and expand the existing facility. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Tina Chace 
Executive Director 
Platte County Economic Development Council 
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From: Scott Fricker, Presiding Commissioner 
To: Mayor Tony Paolillo, Platte City 
Date: March 14, 2023 
Subj: Platte City Wastewater Treatment Plant Rehabilitation and Expansion Project 
 
Dear Mayor Paolillo: 
 
I am pleased to support Platte City’s application for FY 2024 Interior and Environment Appropriations 
Community Project Funding for the project to rehabilitate and expand the Wastewater Treatment Plant 
located at 99 Mill Street in Platte City. 
 
Platte City presently operates a wastewater treatment plant that treats influent to tertiary level and 
discharges effluent into the Platte River. While the existing system works well and is effectively managed 
and operated, the equipment age and capacity limitations do not support the anticipated commercial and 
residential growth on about 2,200 acres of development on the east side of I-29. Additional employment 
with the construction and expansion of the new Kansas City International airport, along with strong 
residential growth within Platte County, will also strengthen Platte City as a commercial center and further 
drive growth. 
 
Platte City’s economic and community growth is reliant on the efficiency and capacity of the wastewater 
treatment plant. Without the WWTP Rehabilitation and Expansion Project, revenue and community 
growth would stagnate and compliance with future permit regulations would be difficult with the 
constraints of the current system. A regional solution would require significant expansion at the regional 
sewer district’s treatment plant, which is projected to cost 25% more than rehabilitating and expanding 
Platte City’s WWTP. The most practical and fiscally responsible approach to addressing Platte City’s 
current WWTP challenges and meeting the needs of future community growth is to rehabilitate and expand 
the existing facility. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scott Fricker 
Platte County Presiding Commissioner 

















CAPITOL OFFICE

State Capitol
201 West Capitol Avenue, 406-B
Jefferson City, MO 65101-6806

Tele: (573) 751-0246

E-Mail:
Josh.Hurlbert@house.mo.gov MISSOURI HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Josh Hurlbert
State Representative

District 8

COMMITTEES

Transportation Accountability,
Vice Chair

Elementary and Secondary
Education

Emerging Issues
Subcommittee on Appropriations -

Education
Special Committee on

Tax Reform

March 16, 2023

Dear Congressman Graves:

It is my pleasure to fully recommend the City of Smithville’s application for sanitary
sewer improvements at the South Force Main, 144th Street Pump Station and Rocky Branch
Gravity Sewer.

Over the last few years Smithville has seen both residential and commercial growth
within Smithville city limits, including almost doubling in population over the past 20 years.
Additionally, Smithville Lake brings an estimated 1.5 million visitors each year, further taxing
the city’s infrastructure. The wastewater collection system is reaching capacity and will limit
future development and growth if not addressed.

These projects will support growth in the southern part of Smithville including
employment centers and higher density housing. This includes anticipated development
emboldened by the incoming Meta data center just south of city limits.

As a Smithville resident and the Representative for Smithville in the Missouri House of
Representatives, I believe that the City of Smithville is more than deserving of this grant award
and I request your full and fair consideration of their application.

Should your office have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact my office at 573-
751-0246 or at Josh.Hurlbert@house.mo.gov.

Sincerely,

Josh Hurlbert
District 8
Missouri House of Representatives

mailto:Josh.Hurlbert@house.mo.gov
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Dear Mayor Boley, 

I am wri�ng this leter in support of the South Force Main and 144th Street Pump Sta�on. We are 
currently in the planning phases of an approximately 249 residen�al housing and 10 commercial lot 
development (Fairview Crossing). These improvements are necessary to provide sanitary sewer service 
and a successful development project.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Shane Crees 

Managing Partner  

Kansas City Proper�es and Investments, LLC 
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March 9, 2023 
 
Wyatt M. Mullendore 
Senior Field Representative 
Congressman Sam Graves (MO-06)         
      
Dear Mr. Mullendore, 
 
I am writing this letter on behalf of the City of Smithville. The Board of Alderman are in 
support of the sanitary sewer improvements South Force Main, 144th Street Pump 
Station and Rocky Branch improvements.  These projects will support growth in the 
southern part of Smithville including employment centers and higher density housing.  
 
Over the last few years, Smithville has seen both residential and commercial growth 
within the corporate City limits. The wastewater collection system is reaching capacity 
and will limit future development and growth if not addressed. The City’s 
Comprehensive Plan and Wastewater Master Plan included significant public input and 
these projects have been identified a priority to ensure adequate capacity for the City’s 
Wastewater Treatment System.  
 
We appreciate support in funding of these projects. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Damien Boley 
Mayor 
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